

**Llanpumsaint Community Council**  
**Meeting Minutes: 03.03.2015**  
**Memorial Hall 8.00 pm**

**Present : Elfed Davies, Pamela Jones, Mike Poston, Carolyn Smethurst, Dylan Jones, Danny Davies County Councillor, Irfon Jones, Arwel Nicholas**  
**Apologies : Wyn Thomas**

<b>Agenda Item</b>	<b>Notes/Decisions</b>	<b>Actioned by</b>
Declaration of Interest	None	
Minutes	<b>MP:</b> correction to name; Sharon Owen and not Sharon Rogers <b>CS:</b> Village Voice errors in Welsh issue confined to digital version only. Requested that full title be given to Maintenance and Streetlighting, only referring to Electricity is misleading DD proposed correct, seconded by MP	
Matters Arising	<b>Condition of road at Bronwydd Level Crossing;</b> Gwili Railway only have responsibility for the area between the gates. IJ reported that Jeremy John has promised to repair potholes but didn't specify when	
Correspondence	<b>Graig Hill;</b> J McEvoy has invited Councillors to meet with him at the site, to discuss improving junction safety options. IJ to contact J McEvoy <b>Playing Field hedge;</b> matter needs to be discussed with Welfare and Entertainment Committee before any decisions can be made. Clerk to e-mail PJ with details <b>Maintenance and Streetlighting;</b> CS convinced that electricity cost per unit could be less; Clerk to contact County for discussion	
Planning	<b>Pennant;</b> machinery maintenance building – consideration of noise to adjoining Blaengors <b>Felinfach;</b> new entrance – concerns about increased traffic. IJ explained that accessing existing drive was difficult hence requesting permission for another. Clerk asked CS to make comments about Clerk's work during and not after Council Meeting.	
Financial Matters	<b>Translation;</b> Trywydd; £72.60; proposed AN, seconded PJ	
AOB	<b>AN</b> – narrow but deep hole appeared in road outside Dôl Werdd <b>PJ</b> – Nothing <b>MP</b> – Nothing <b>CS</b> – litter picking team active on 7 <sup>th</sup> March, commencing at	

	<p>10.00 am; eager that other Councillors participate. Road subsidence either side of the Penbontbren bridge. Has met with J McEvoy and agreed on traffic monitoring sensors to be placed at 4 locations.</p> <p><b>IJ</b> – significant changes about to be introduced regarding planning protocol, advises Councillor attendance at explanatory seminars</p> <p><b>DJ</b> – streetlamp at Bethoron not working</p> <p><b>DD</b> – water flowing down road from Gwynfryn to Cilgwyn creating problems for motorists on frosty mornings.</p> <p><b>ED</b> - Nothing</p>	
Meeting ended	9.00 pm	

<p>Cafwyd yn gywir : .....</p> <p>(Cadeirydd)</p> <p>Dyddiad : .....</p>	<p>Cafwyd yn gywir : .....</p> <p>(Ysgrifennydd)</p> <p>Dyddiad: .....</p>
--	--